Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

BRUNETTE, Brian and Phyllis (née Wood) are bappy to announce the birth of their son Colin Wood on April 10th, 1991, weighing 6 lbs. 14 oz. at the Centre Hospitalier de Valleyfield. A brother for Phylicia. Proud grand-parents are Ronald and Gladys Wood of Powerscourt and Archie and Betty Brunette of Huntingdon.

DIED

BEATTIE, Hazel - At Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que, on April 22nd, 1991. Hazel Dragoon in her 88th year. Wife of late Martin Beattie. Dear mother of John and Helene Kellett. Also survived by 5 grandchildren. Many nieces and nephews. Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home to St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church, Huntingdon on Thursday, April 25th at 11 a.m.

DANIEL, Marjorie - (née McClintock) Beloved wife of late Harold Daniel. Dear mother of Wayne (Isabel). Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home to St. John's Anglican Church, Huntingdon on Thursday, April 25 at 2 p.m. DIED

McCLATCHIE, Gordon Stanley - At Huntingdon County Hospital on April 26th, 1991. After a lengthy illness in his 86th year. Dear husband of Violet Forrester, Brother of late William, late Mrs. Daisy Gamble, late Mrs. Edna Lowden and late Mrs. Pearl Evans. Brother-inlaw of Mrs. Nina McClatchie. Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon on Sunday, April 28th at 2:30 p.m. Interment Power-scourt Cemetery.

WILLIAMS, Edward (Eddy) - Suddenly on April 28, 1991 aged 35. Beloved husband of Debbie Williams (née English). Dear father of Tammy, Sandra, Cheri and Thomas, Also survived by mother Mrs. Melia Williams and family, Cheryl, Bill, Donna and Heather and nieces and nephews. Also survived by Mr. William English and family, Lorrie, Morris, Billy and Guylaine and niece and newphews. Funeral services to be held in Cowansville, Thursday, May 2nd.

CARD OF THANKS

We, the family of Keith Curran would like to thank the doctors and nurses of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care given him during his lengthy illness. Also to friends, neighbours and relatives for their many visits, flowers, cards etc. We also would like to express our sincere appreciation for flowers, donations cards and gifts of food at the time of his death. A special thank you to Rev. Elke Mehnert and Rev. Oliver Carmichael for their many visits during his illness. All was very much appreciated.

Reta Curran John, Dorothy Cheryl, Connie & Crystal Clark

We would like to thank our neighbours, friends and relatives for all their acts of kindness while Archie was in the hospital and after his death. All of this was much appreciated.

Thelma, Carole and Betty Hughes

I wish to thank all my family for the party they gave me in honour of my 90th birthday, my friends and neighbours for the flowers, gifts, cards and calls of congratulations. Thank you one and all.

Sincerely Ethel MacDonald

Lawrence Holden would like to thank family and friends who attended his 80th birthday party also for the cards and gifts. Alt was very much appreciated. Thank you.

We would like to thank friends and neighbours for their expressions of sympathy at the time of the death of Mr. Robert Loncol. Everything was much appreciated.

The Longol Family

The Loncol Family

Keith Curran spent life on Covev Hill

Harold Keith Curran, life long resident of Covey Hill passed away after a lengthy illness at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, April 15, 1991.

Keith was born September 23, 1910, the eldest of three children to the late Albert Curran and Emma Putton.

His school days started in Covey Hill and were completed at Hemmingford Intermediate School. These were time that Keith always remembered with fondness.

Upon completion of his education, he returned to the family farm where he devoted his life to the cultivation of apples. Keith, with his brother worked with great pride at keeping a fine orchard.

In addition to growing apples, the deceased was the secretary of the Covey Hill Fruit Growers during the 1930's. He was also a supplier of orchard chemicals for more than fifty years. This was a work that Keith thoroughly enjoyed as he was always keen for a visit and more than willing to help his clients with orchard and pest management.

Keith was a man who always maintained a great interest in community affairs, the Havelock Fair, municipal, provincial and federal politics, church and school to name a few. He was always ready to give his input to any of these organizations.

For much of his life he was an active musician and was Worshipful Master of Lodge # 72, Hemmingford in 1950-51.

During W.W. II, Keith was a most active member of local initiatives for the war effect through the selling of victory bonds.

He was pre-deceased by his only son Harold, a sister Edna and a brother James.

He leaves to mourn his passing, his dear wife of fifty-seven years, the farmer Rita Gilmore, his beloved daughter Dorothy (Mrs. John Clark) and three loving granddaughters, Cheryl, Connic and Crystal Clark.

The Reverend Elke Menhert of St. Andrew's Wesley-Knox United Churches, Hemmingford, assisted by the Reverend Oliver Carmichael of St. Paul's United Church, Ormstown preached an impressive sermon to a capacity congregation at J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, Franklin Centre, April 17th, followed by cremation. The internment was in the family plot at the Wesley

Cemetery, Covey Hill.